‘ Foothill College Center for a Sustainable Future

Meeting Minutes
January 25, 2016
PRESIDENT’S CONFERENCE ROOM (Room 1901)
3:30-4:30 p.m.

Attendees: Bob Cormia, Scot Lankford, Dan Svenson, Yulia Yukina,

Linda Robinson, Brenda Davis-Visas

Cc: President’s Cabinet

Absent: Invited - Karen Smith, Carolyn Holcroft

Guests: Jahnne Lois Habig, Yimin Yuan, Jaimie Nicole, Taha Rafeeqi, Steve Kitchen

1. Members - D. Small was contacted about a student rep for winter quarter. No response.

2. Social Entrepreneur Club (Student Club) - Y. Yukina reviewed the Social Entrepreneur
Club’s sustainability survey with the group. Out of 272 responses, it clearly told us we
need to communicate more about programs on campus and there are some students
that would be willing to assist projects/events on campus. A suggestion was made for
bicycle repair stations on the campus, security cameras and Ulock storage. We will look
into this in the spring quarter. We hope to post a copy of her presentation to the
website when it is final.

3. Sustainability Management Plan
Plan review - http://www.foothill.edu/sustainability/FHsmp.pdf
The final draft is being completed by Marketing. We will let everyone know when it is
posted to the Sustainability website. Not all items brought forward by faculty/staff were
incorporated in the final draft. However we will be working with Gensler Architects
through the Facilities Master Plan to develop our next iteration. The meeting is
scheduled for Tuesday, March 8, 2016 at De Anza College. Final location to be
determined. This meeting will be District wide (Plant Services, De Anza and Foothill
participants). We would like to extend the invitation to attend this goal setting meeting
to faculty, staff, administrators, students, anyone interested in charting our sustainable
future.

4. Reviewed the new Ed Center. The students in attendance did not feel Foothill should
sell bottled water at the new Sunnyvale Education Center.

5. The District has attempted 3 times to hire an Energy Manager. The committee will be
going out a fourth time in the near future.



6. Energy Update - B. Cormia presented the campus utility bills and trends. Foothill is
statistically “flat” over the past 5-6 years. B. Cormia discussed his Energy Champion
program, and the involvement student roles can have on influencing human behavior
and environmental efficiency. We hope to post a copy of his presentation to the website.



